        Minutes of Meeting


Glenford Village
Council Committee’s meeting
 May 31, 2016
Present:


     

Council Members:                                     Visitors: Mikaela & Bailey Carpenter

Jeff Ours                                            


Brian Butler                


Caleb Garza

Heidi Carpenter
   
     Mayor Leonard Sheppard

Tom Phillips  

Linda Nicodemus

Absent


Sharon Phillips


Paul Currence


Brandon Fox


Tom Coleman
         



Council President Jeff Ours called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitors acknowledged.

Old Business:

Paving Bids – Council members and the Mayor discussed the quotes that have been received Neff at $29,400 for Main Street and $ 16,440 for Broad Street for a total of $45, 840. Spires was $54,469 and then Shelly was $54,389 with 100% grinding with 2” of blacktop. Is that including us disposing of the grindings? Brian stated that he would call the others and verify. The Mayor and Fiscal Officer attended the Perry County State Issue 2 fund meeting and it was very helpful in shared the information regarding district 18’s process with Council. Now we need to put together our project to submit.  
Property Tax revenue – Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus discussed the problems with the calculation on the Resolution that Council passed las meeting and that the Board of Elections caught when the Mayor took them in. So, the Solicitor has to fix them and they will be on the agenda for the next meeting.  
Revised draft letter to the Commissioners- Everyone received a copy and will review it before the Council meeting they like the revision and it will be placed on the next agenda for their official approval and take it to the Commissioner meeting. 
Salt Spreader – The Mayor hasn’t had a chance to dig it out of the building. ust sell it. 

The Village Fiscal Officer stated that she spoke to the person in charge of the loan and completed all the documentation to close out the loan. Now the loan amount is 44,051.87. The payments will be $830.12 twice a year.  We need to amend our appropriations to include this cost so I will draft the legislation and send it to Brain for approval. It will be on the next Council agenda. 
Council President Jeff Ours called twice regarding the ad bag and the mess that the delivery person makes just throwing them out on the ground. He has not received any solutions but he is still working on it.  

Council President Jeff Ours asked if anyone had heard from Charlie. The sewer project started to connect last July 2015 and we need to send a letter stating that they need hooked up by July 1, 2016. Council stated that the Village needs to set a standard and get someone else to hook up the village buildings. Tom Phillips will contact Lloyd Thompson. 
New Business:

Shelly Park tree clean up-Mayor Sheppard would like the Mulberry tree and stump to be taken out. We need to get someone to do the job. We need a couple of quotes. Brian Butler stated that he could call someone and the Mayor will contact Slone.  
Mayor Sheppard stated that Amanda Spillman is the Mayor-for-a-day winner. President Jeff Ours will contact her family to see if she can attend the next meeting. 
Mayor Sheppard discussed the 2017 Perry County - Bi-Centennial committee would like to have a representative from each community to help in the planning and attend the meetings. Village representative – Council Member Heidi Carpenter
Council President Jeff Ours discussed weed eating around Shelly Park and the Hoover Center. Frank Correll stated that he might have some extra help. Lift Station should be taking care of the maintenance as far as weed eating. 
Council President Jeff Ours discussed his safety concerns with the sewer tank lids- after discussing possible steel plates or finding some solution. They will talk to Tom and the Mayor will need some measurements and details to see if he can find a solution. 
Mayor Sheppard stated that Chris Helser had asked him what would need to be done for him to annex him into the village. He wants to build a house across the street for his current home. Council Member Heidi Carpenter will ask Ben to see if he knows what the process is. 
EPA Report – Mayor Sheppard stated that the painting company was dumping paint in the storm sewer. Kevin Caffey the person who sold us the sewer system stated that he has had people paint and put it down the drain and it killed all the bacteria and it wipe out the sewer system. Council Member Brian Butler will put some information out on the website.  
Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to adjourn at 8:14 pm and was seconded by Council Member Caleb Garza.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

